
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION MEETING 

AUGUST 10,2009 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Ken Withrow, Chairaman   Candace Clark, Co-Chair 

Tony Gonsalves    Priscilla Smith, Secretary 

Bob Falco     Ronald Eccleston 

Elaine Eisberg     Herb Wiebe 

Gary Cox 

Also present:  Barry Nelder, Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the July 13th meeting was approved. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

A.  Sandman project.  This project is still on hold. 

B. Standard Signs.  This project has been funded.  The committee will now be able to 

actively address the sign problems.  The committee has been asked to create signs for 

the Atlantic Ave. walk way advising that skate boards and bike riding are banned.  The 

committee will request, using the new P. O. system funds to cover ten(10) to fifteen (15) 

hours for a company to draw up designs for these signs. 

C. Atlantic Ave.  The construction has been completed.  The design for the landscaping has 

been submitted to Council.  Council has not giving the committee their decision.  Much 

discussion ensued regarding additional bids, when the landscaping could be done., etc.  

but in any event the sewer project and repaving of the road, must be completed first.  

D. K Ave improvements.  This has been approved and funds will be allotted to complete it.  

Gary Cox has drawn up a sketch which has been approved by council.   

E. Tree City.  Bob Falco has done  much research for this project.  He has met with Milchelle 

James regarding the requirements for this project.  Tony Gonsalves suggested that Bob 

Falco, Ken Withrow, & Barry Nelder  set up a meeting with Mayor Montgomery and 

Michelle Jamess regarding the next steps to be taken. 

NEW BUSINESS: 



A.  Bob Falco/Committee Charter.  Bob would like clarification of the goals, procedures, 

guide lines of the committee. 

B. Meeting with council.  Tony Gonsalves suggested that Bob, Ken and Barry meet with  

Mayor Montgomery and Michelle James and review the requirements for Tree City and  

what the next step should be. 

There were no comments from the committee. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on  September 1, 

2009 at 4:00PM in the Town Hall. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 

 


